
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council 
Name: Cindy Cleghorn 
Phone Number: (818) 429-6699 
Email: cindycleghorn@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(16) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 09/08/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 09/09/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-0008-S18 
Agenda Date: 09/08/2021 
Item Number: 2 
Summary: The Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council voted to SUPORT this Council File. We
took this position because: 1. Neighbors and stakeholders have repeatedly reached out to STNC
representatives for many months expressing their frustrations/fear of this ongoing dangerous
situation. There was one permanent RV and now there are two permanent RVs. 2. Public sidewalks
are blocked since the RV residents have set up awnings, tarps, boxes, barrels, bags, and furniture on
the sidewalk (see attached pictures). People cannot walk or pass through with wheelchairs, strollers,
bicycles, etc. 3. There is limited parking for these tax paying home residents. They have to park
blocks away hauling their groceries and children. 4. It is dangerous to turn right or left from
Forsythe Street onto Sherman Grove Avenue since the RVs block drivers’ vision. 5. There is drug
dealing, theft, and harassment. LAPD has been notified and involved. There are many children who
live on this street and like to walk to nearby Sunland Park. 6. Feces/urine/trash/waste water is
dumped onto the street, sidewalk, storm drains, and gutters. This is unsanitary and neighbors
complain about the stench. Thank you for presenting this resolution. We look forward to having
these parking restrictions signs posted and hopefully ENFORCED for the sake of our community
members. This motion passed at a Special Board Meeting of the Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood
Council on 09/08/2021, by a vote of 16 yes, 0 no, and 0 abstain. We further recommend that this
motion be extended to all residential streets in Los Angeles. Sincerely, Lydia Grant STNC President
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